
From: Lynn.Allen@scotland.gsi.gov.uk 
Received: 14/12/2011 10:58:50 
Subject: CarrR_Representation(2) 
To: "" (incoming@lh23hisa.scotland.gov.uk)  
Date Sent: 14/12/2011 10:58:50  
 
 
  
  
 
Lynn Allen | Business Support Assistant 
__________________________________________________ 
Historic Scotland | Alba 
Aosmhor 
Longmore House, Salisbury Place, Edinburgh, EH9 1SH 
t|  Number 0131-668 0315  
e| Lynn.Allen@scotland.gsi.gov.uk 
www.historic-scotland.gov.uk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
From: 
Rob Carr  
Sent: 14 December 2011 09:38 
To: HS.Consultations Perth & 
Kinross 
Subject: Objection to Planned 
Demolition of Perth City Hall 
 
  
Dear Historic Scotland 
 
  
 
 
As someone who recently moved into the area (and missed out on the 
initial 'public consultation'), I am astounded by Perth & Kinross Council's 
(PKC) decision to demolish the listed Perth City Hall. The Edwardian building 
is very grand and imposing, and a natural focus for the town centre. Not only 
it is depressing that the building has lay dormant for such a long time, but it 
is outrageous that such a mediocre and nihilistic conclusion has been reached 
by our elected local government upon completing their 'due process.' 
 
  
 
 
I would ask that Historic Scotland recommend that the decision to 
demolish this building be reversed, and add my name to the list of Perth residents objecting to the demolition. 
I would also ask that HS assist PKC explore 
some more pragmatic and beneficial uses for the building, or recommend other 
Scottish/British bodies that may be able to assist in such a process. PKC 
appear determined to demolish the building, and it seems that any creative 
thought has vanished from the Council's development committee. 
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
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Robert Carr 
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Barbara Cummins 
Heritage Management Directorate 
Historic Scotland 
Longmore House 
Salisbury Place 
Edinburgh EH9 1SH 
  

      14 December 
2011               

Dear Ms Cummins 
  
Perth: Demolition of City Hall and construction of City Square 
  
The Prince’s Regeneration Trust has been observing with interest the case for the demolition of Perth
City Hall made by Perth and Kinross Council. We therefore welcome th is opportunity to make
representation to Historic Scotland on the proposals for the City Hall. 
  
We wish to offer our assistance , should it be required. We, togeth er with our President, HRH The 
Duke of Rothesay, strongly feel that the option of reusing this significant building should be given
further opportunity, helping to ensure a positive and sustainable solution for the historic environment
and the community in Perth, without the loss of a perfectly sound historic building and its embodied 
resources that demolition would incur. 
  
This is evidently a case where opinions appear divided about whether to retain and reuse this historic 
building, or whether to clear the site and redevelop as a public s quare. However, we would gladly 
assist any community group or developer seeking a way forward for the regeneration of the centre o f
Perth through a meaningful reuse of the City Hall. We would be delighted to work together with you 
and Perth and Kinross Council in achieving this. 
  
As you know, the PRT’s aim is to ach ieve heritage-led regeneration, ensuring not only that historic 
buildings at risk are preserved, regenerated and reused but that our projects give redundant buildings
a viable and long-term future which can in turn be a catalyst for the wider regeneration of the
community. 
  
We note the proposals recently put forward by Mr Vivian Linacre with Simpson & Brown Architects
for conversion of the building into  a market hall. This proposal wo uld respect much of the characte r
and fabric of the building, while bringing necessary new interventi on, and would appear to offer a 
use compatible with the needs of the City for a market place. Of course, the economic feasibility o f 
this proposal would require to be tested within the current market conditions and a sound business 
plan developed. These are areas in which the PRT has significant experience and where we can be of 
use in driving forward projects which need to be sustainable in th e long-term. In this regard, where a 
developer-led solution comes forward, we would seek to recover our costs for our involvement in the 
project, as we are at Broadford Works in Aberdeen  and have done at Anc hor Mills in Paisley, fo r 
example.  
  
Alternatively, if a community group or Trust were to be formed to carry a project forward, we would
be able to provide advice and support on a pro bono basis to develop the proj ect feasibility and help 
secure necessary funding. We are wo rking successfully with a number of community projects in the
UK and Northern Ireland, including Rothesay Pavilion and Moat Brae  House, Dumfries, with which 
you will of course be familiar. 
  
We have not yet been approached  by any party but shou ld you wish to contact  us, our Projects 
Adviser for the area, Paul ine Megson, can be reache d at pauline.megson@princes-regeneration.org  
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 Alternatively, if you would like to discuss this  directly with me, please call me on
 

  

 
Ros Kerslake 
Chief Executive 
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e| Lynn.Allen@scotland.gsi.gov.uk  
 
www.historic-scotland.gov.uk  
 
-----Original Message-----  
From: Pippa Plevin  
Sent: 14 December 2011 18:26  
To: HS.Consultations Perth & Kinross  
Subject: Perth City Hall demolition objection  
 
To: Barbara Cummings  
 
Dear Madam,  
 
I was appalled to see you are intending to demolish Perth City Hall. I  
would like to strenuously object.  
Other countries cherish their Heritage and historic buildings but we  
demolish ours.. for what..? an empty space!! Surely we can use the  
building for something.. why not have the market and cafes inside the  
building? Scottish weather would make this much more sensible!  
 
It is a lovely, imposing building; we need to hold on to buildings like  
this as they cannot be duplicated. Please rethink this decision.  
 
Regards,  
 
Pippa Plevin  
 
--  
________________________________________________________________  
 
Pippa Plevin Email:  

 
_________________________________________________________________  
 
 
*********************************** ********************************  
This email has been received from an external party and  
has been swept for the presence of computer viruses.  
********************************************************************  
 
*******************************************************  
This e-mail (and any files or other attachments transmitted with it) is  
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e-mail is not permitted. If you are not the intended recipient please  
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From: 
Cummins B (Barbara)  
Sent: 14 December 2011 13:22 
To: HS.Consultations Perth & 
Kinross 
Subject: FW: SAVE OUR CITY HALL 
 
  
  
  
 
 
 
 
From: 
Davie McGregor  
Sent: 14 December 2011 12:01 
To: Cummins B (Barbara) 
Subject: SAVE OUR CITY HALL 
 
  
 
  
 
 SAVE OUR CITY HALL 
 
 
  
 
 
David McGregor 
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Perth City Hall the case for refusing demolition consent. 
  
William Morris writing in 1877 declared, “old buildings are not in any sense our property to 
do as we like with them. We are only trustees for those who come after us.” 
  
Fiona Hyslop, culture secretary recently said in parliament, “ we cannot afford to be 
wasteful with our existing building stock…we need to be smarter about re-using existing 
buildings….there are strong, social, cultural and economic arguments for adaptation and 
reuse of buildings….Demolition is inherently expensive.’ 
  
Perth & Kinross Council have adopted a contrary view, deciding that a speculative and 
unproven economic and social and quasi-cultural benefit will accrue if the building is 
replaced with an open space.  
  
The council has failed fully to find alternative uses for the building. 
  
The council only properly marketed the so-called redundant building once, when it had 
completed the Concert Hall project.  When the ‘Wharfdale’ retail development collapsed, 
the council did not embark on a robust attempt to market the Halls again.  Incredibly when 
distinguished architects Simpson & Brown came forward with a proposal, they were 
apparently refused access to the building as this “would compromise or at least complicate 
a future contract for demolion”. This stance was taken before the appropriate council 
committees had taken the decision to move for demolition. 
  
The council has shown a breath-taking lack of foresight. Instead of selling off a range of 
historic civic buildings to fund the conversion of Pullars Works into council offices, it could 
have converted the City Hall into council office space. 
  
During the later decades of last century a colossal amount of civic vandalism and 
destruction took place in the name of progress and Perth did not escape. It is incredible that 
in 2011 a local council still sees demolition of an historic building as a means to achieve 
some kind of ill-defined and speculative ‘progress’.  
  
Historical context for regarding the City hall as of continuing regional and national 
importance 
  
Perth & Kinross Council are in the process of seeking City status and yet they want to 
demolish one of the few symbols of cityhood.  In doing this they disregard the attempts of 
previous generations to achieve city status.  Perth City Hall (which actually comprises 2 
halls) is the enduring legacy of our Edwardian forebears to declare that Perth is a city.  
Perth was slighted when Dundee was granted city status in 1889, so it may not be a 
coincidence that 20 years later Perth, determined that it should be regarded with the same 
status, built its own City Hall, at the time when Dundee was embarking on its Caird Hall 
project.  The present council’s published submission for Royal recognition of city status 
makes much of its historic buildings, including other B listed edifices, but conveniently 
ignores its central and enduring symbol of cityhood, in effect writing it out of its own history. 
  
Scottish burghs and cities always have a town hall, often to house council services but also 
to provide a community hub.  Perth City halls fulfilled this purpose until its closure. Removal 
of the City Hall removes a very significant part of Perth’s history. Even if its use changes, 
historically future generations will know what it once was. 
  
Few Scottish burghs, if any, and especially one that has city aspirations have a civic 
building of such quality.  As an example of Edwardian municipal architecture it must rate 
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amongst the best of its type in Scotland. The quality of the masonry is exceptional and the 
interior is largely unaltered. 
  
Removal of one building to enhance the appearance of another 
  
P&K council makes much of the importance of the setting of A listed St Johns Kirk and 
maintains that its setting will be improved if its main façade can be viewed at one end of a 
new square. This setting would be historically incorrect as the Kirk I understand would 
never have stood in splendid isolation but would have had buildings crowding round it. 
Furthermore I understand that Sir Robert Lorimer took the position of the Kirk in relation to 
the City Hall into account when renovating it and designed it so that its best view, to 
appreciate the whole building, is obliquely from each corner of King Edward Street. It 
cannot be a justification to demolish one landmark building for an alleged better view of 
another. 
  
The attitude of the present councillors of Perth & Kinross Council demonstrates that often 
councils, rather than being the guardians of heritage can become the destroyers of it. It is 
all the more worrying that the Scottish Government has given these councils increased 
powers over the fate of listed buildings. At least in the case of Perth City Hall they are 
unable to sanction demolition and many citizens of Perth hope that Historic Scotland will 
counter the philistine attitude of P&K Council and recommend to Scottish Ministers that this 
important building is not demolished but safeguarded for the future. 
  
George Hutchison 
14.12.11 
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Heritage Manangement Directorate, 
Historic Scotland, 
Longmore House, 
Salisbury Place, 
Edinburgh EH9 1SH           
Email :  hs.consultationsperthandkinross@scotland.gsi.gov.uk  
  
  
                                           Demolition of Perth City Hall 
  
  
Dear Ms Johnston, 
  
I wish to object to the proposal by Perth and Kinross Council to demolish this important listed 
building. My objection is based on the following grounds. 
  

1. Para 3.50 of your SHEP guidelines states “…it is Scottish Ministers’ policy that no listed 
building shall be demolished unless it can be clearly demonstrated that every effort has been 
made to save it.” 
The Council have not fulfilled this requirement of your policy because: 
(a) at the end of the abortive negotiations with Wharfside in 2009 they failed to contact the 
“reserve bidders” at least one of whom was still interested in acquiring the building. 
(b) Instead of re-marketing the building, as required by para 3.50 (d), of your SHEP 
guidelines, they appointed consultants to advise them on potential alternative uses. This was a 
technique that was less likely to make contact with restoring purchasers than open marketing 
and, furthermore, the brief they gave the consultants excluded a requirement to consider “…
the symbolic, personal and social value of the City Hall or its importance in the collective 
memory of the local population  and their sense of place.”( see page 53 para4.8 of the Locum 
Report). They also unnecessarily constrained the brief by requiring the consultants to work 
within the framework of Best Value and Green Book Treasury guidelines which, if they are 
relevant at all, apply only to public sector users. Finally, they have refused, within the past 
month, to consider a scheme lodged by Mr. V Linacre and Simpson and Brown, architects to 
re-use the entire building as a market, retail and cultural facility.  

2. The case for demolition of the building rests on a claim that demolishing it would meet the 
criterion set out at para 3.50 (d) of your SHEP guidelines, namely “…the demolition of the 
building is essential to delivering significant economic benefits to economic growth and the 
wider community.” This claim is based only on the guesswork of the Locum consultants that 
replacing the building with a civic square would generate an extra 210,000 visitors a year. As 
one example of the “events” that will generate such benefits the consultants suggest that ice 
skating on the square for 5 weeks each winter will generate a surplus revenue of £50,300. 
Despite the easily verifiable fact that a comparable facility in Edinburgh has accrued losses in 
the order of £250,000 since 1998, and the George Square Glasgow facility also runs at a loss, 
these predictions have been accepted unquestioningly by the Council. The economic 
justification for demolition is, in fact, entirely conjectural and is, I believe, an inadequate basis 
for the removal of such an important building.  

3. Apart from St. John’s Kirk, the buildings around the proposed square are  mediocre in terms of 
their architectural quality and the space created would be windswept and undistinguished in 
comparison with squares which have genuine visitor appeal. In environmental terms, the loss 
would be greater than the gain.  

4. The proposed square would be relatively small and has a considerable number of residential 
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properties on its north and south sides and in all the adjacent streets. None of the reports 
considered by Council’s committees since 16th June 2010 – including the Development 
Control Committee of 16th November – gives a single thought to the issue of whether the 
events programme, which is integral to the economic case, is compatible with the need to 
maintain an adequate standard of residential amenity for existing properties.  

5. The town of Perth already has access to two large open spaces, the North and South inches.  
The North and South inches already provide space for the public to enjoy, replacing the city 
hall with an open square will not provide any more facilities to the people of Perth or its 
visitors than already exists.  

6. The local council opted to demolish the “Melville’s Garage” building opposite the A.K Bell 
Library at 10 York Place a number of years ago, this building was one of the few art deco 
buildings of its type in Scotland, let alone Perth.  The area was cleared for housing and 
parking, neither of which has transpired.  The council cannot be allowed to set a precedence by 
demolishing buildings that have architectural and local significance without thorough planning 
and open consultation.  If the council have their way, another building of significance to the 
people of Perth will be replaced with nothing. 

  

For the above reasons, I request that the Council’s application for consent to demolish the City Hall 
be refused and that they be instructed to engage in an open, genuine exercise to find a restoring 
purchaser. 

                               Yours sincerely, 

                                           

                                          Barry Scott.  
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From: 
LAURA WILSON   
Sent: 15 December 2011 20:58 
To: HS.Consultations Perth & 
Kinross 
Subject: ref 11/01083/LBC 
 
  
Dear Sirs, I am writing to you to express my concerns about the 
proposed demolition of Perth City Hall. I do hope that you can help to save our 
city hall. I have lived and worked in Perth for over 30 years and I am 
horrified by all the changes that have been made to our city centre. It is a 
shadow of it's former self, what was once a busy bustling centre, is now 
deserted most of the time. Perth can ill afford to lose any more of it's old 
buildings, they are after all what gives it character. Our council have made up 
their minds, that it's coming down and that's that.We have had a year of disruption 
to our high street and all that money spent on it will make no difference to 
the amount of people who come to Perth. I can't believe that the council cannot 
find a use for our hall, there are so many things that it could be used for, 
that would benefit the people of Perth. I appreciate all kinds of architecture, 
old and new, but once these old buildings are gone, you can never replace them. 
I was in the city centre in the summer, standing beside some tourists and the 
comment that they were making,was that they thought Perth was an historic 
town.It certainly doesn't give that impression now, so please, please save our 
city centre from any more wanton destruction There were only a small proportion 
of our councillors at the final meeting, they over ruled the 3 councillors who 
raised concerns over this issue and the galling thing is, that most of these 
councillors do not live in Perth. It's up to Scottish Heritage to protect our 
history. yours faithfully, Laura Wilson  
This email was received from the INTERNET and scanned by the Government Secure 
Intranet anti-virus service supplied by Cable&Wireless Worldwide in 
partnership with MessageLabs. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) In case 
of problems, please call your organisation’s IT Helpdesk.  
Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or 
recorded for legal purposes. 
*********************************** 
******************************** 
This 
email has been received from an external party and 
has 
been swept for the presence of computer viruses.
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Heritage Manangement Directorate, 
Historic Scotland, 
Longmore House, 
Salisbury Place, 
Edinburgh EH9 1SH           
Email :  hs.consultationsperthandkinross@scotland.gsi.gov.uk  
  
  
                                          Demolition of Perth City Hall 
  
  
Dear Ms Johnston, 
  
I wish to object to the proposal by Perth and Kinross Council to demolish this important listed building. My objection is based on the following grounds.
  

1. Para 3.50 of your SHEP guidelines states “…it is Scottish Ministers’ policy that no listed building shall be demolished unless it can be clearly 
demonstrated that every effort has been made to save it.” 
The Council have not fulfilled this requirement of your policy because: 
(a) at the end of the abortive negotiations with Wharfside in 2009 they failed to contact the “reserve bidders” at least one of whom was still 
interested in acquiring the building. 
(b) Instead of re-marketing the building, as required by para 3.50 (d), of your SHEP guidelines, they appointed consultants to advise them on 
potential alternative uses. This was a technique that was less likely to make contact with restoring purchasers than open marketing and, 
furthermore, the brief they gave the consultants excluded a requirement to consider “…the symbolic, personal and social value of the City Hall 
or its importance in the collective memory of the local population  and their sense of place.”( see page 53 para4.8 of the Locum Report). They 
also unnecessarily constrained the brief by requiring the consultants to work within the framework of Best Value and Green Book Treasury 
guidelines which, if they are relevant at all, apply only to public sector users. Finally, they have refused, within the past month, to consider a 
scheme lodged by Mr. V Linacre and Simpson and Brown, architects to re-use the entire building as a market, retail and cultural facility.  

2. The case for demolition of the building rests on a claim that demolishing it would meet the criterion set out at para 3.50 (d) of your SHEP 
guidelines, namely “…the demolition of the building is essential to delivering significant economic benefits to economic growth and the wider 
community.” This claim is based only on the guesswork of the Locum consultants that replacing the building with a civic square would 
generate an extra 210,000 visitors a year. As one example of the “events” that will generate such benefits the consultants suggest that ice 
skating on the square for 5 weeks each winter will generate a surplus revenue of £50,300. Despite the easily verifiable fact that a comparable 
facility in Edinburgh has accrued losses in the order of £250,000 since 1998, and the George Square Glasgow facility also runs at a loss, these 
predictions have been accepted unquestioningly by the Council. The economic justification for demolition is, in fact, entirely conjectural and is, 
I believe, an inadequate basis for the removal of such an important building.  

3. Apart from St. John’s Kirk, the buildings around the proposed square are  mediocre in terms of their architectural quality and the space created 
would be windswept and undistinguished in comparison with squares which have genuine visitor appeal. In environmental terms, the loss 
would be greater than the gain.  

4. The proposed square would be relatively small and has a considerable number of residential properties on its north and south sides and in all the 

adjacent streets. None of the reports considered by Council’s committees since 16th June 2010 – including the Development Control Committee 

of 16th November – gives a single thought to the issue of whether the events programme, which is integral to the economic case, is compatible 
with the need to maintain an adequate standard of residential amenity for existing properties.  

  

For the above reasons, I request that the Council’s application for consent to demolish the City Hall be refused and that they be instructed to engage in an 
open, genuine exercise to find a restoring purchaser. 

                               Yours sincerely,   
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Heritage Manangement Directorate, 
Historic Scotland, 
Longmore House, 
Salisbury Place, 
Edinburgh EH9 1SH           
Email :  hs.consultationsperthandkinross@scotland.gsi.gov.uk  
  
  
                                          Demolition of Perth City Hall 
  
  
Dear Ms Johnston, 
  
I wish to object to the proposal by Perth and Kinross Council to demolish this important listed 
building. My objection is based on the following grounds. 
  

1. Para 3.50 of your SHEP guidelines states “…it is Scottish Ministers’ policy that no listed 
building shall be demolished unless it can be clearly demonstrated that every effort has been 
made to save it.” 
The Council have not fulfilled this requirement of your policy because: 
(a) at the end of the abortive negotiations with Wharfside in 2009 they failed to contact the 
“reserve bidders” at least one of whom was still interested in acquiring the building. 
(b) Instead of re-marketing the building, as required by para 3.50 (d), of your SHEP 
guidelines, they appointed consultants to advise them on potential alternative uses. This was a 
technique that was less likely to make contact with restoring purchasers than open marketing 
and, furthermore, the brief they gave the consultants excluded a requirement to consider “…
the symbolic, personal and social value of the City Hall or its importance in the collective 
memory of the local population  and their sense of place.”( see page 53 para4.8 of the Locum 
Report). They also unnecessarily constrained the brief by requiring the consultants to work 
within the framework of Best Value and Green Book Treasury guidelines which, if they are 
relevant at all, apply only to public sector users. Finally, they have refused, within the past 
month, to consider a scheme lodged by Mr. V Linacre and Simpson and Brown, architects to 
re-use the entire building as a market, retail and cultural facility.  

2. The case for demolition of the building rests on a claim that demolishing it would meet the 
criterion set out at para 3.50 (d) of your SHEP guidelines, namely “…the demolition of the 
building is essential to delivering significant economic benefits to economic growth and the 
wider community.” This claim is based only on the guesswork of the Locum consultants that 
replacing the building with a civic square would generate an extra 210,000 visitors a year. As 
one example of the “events” that will generate such benefits the consultants suggest that ice 
skating on the square for 5 weeks each winter will generate a surplus revenue of £50,300. 
Despite the easily verifiable fact that a comparable facility in Edinburgh has accrued losses in 
the order of £250,000 since 1998, and the George Square Glasgow facility also runs at a loss, 
these predictions have been accepted unquestioningly by the Council. The economic 
justification for demolition is, in fact, entirely conjectural and is, I believe, an inadequate basis 
for the removal of such an important building.  

3. Apart from St. John’s Kirk, the buildings around the proposed square are  mediocre in terms of
their architectural quality and the space created would be windswept and undistinguished in 
comparison with squares which have genuine visitor appeal. In environmental terms, the loss 
would be greater than the gain.  

4. The proposed square would be relatively small and has a considerable number of residential 
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properties on its north and south sides and in all the adjacent streets. None of the reports 
considered by Council’s committees since 16th June 2010 – including the Development 
Control Committee of 16th November – gives a single thought to the issue of whether the 
events programme, which is integral to the economic case, is compatible with the need to 
maintain an adequate standard of residential amenity for existing properties.  

  

For the above reasons, I request that the Council’s application for consent to demolish the City Hall 
be refused and that they be instructed to engage in an open, genuine exercise to find a restoring 
purchaser. 

Yours sincerely, 

Colin Carr 
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From: 

 On Behalf Of royser 
Sent: 16 December 2011 18:40 
To: HS.Consultations Perth & 
Kinross 
Subject: city hall 
 
  
 
 
save our city hall we 
in Perth  don't want it pulled down  what is the Perth  
council  thinking off  they have stuck a Christmas  tree in the 
door way what does  that say about our council  they are a laughing 
stock  
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From: Lynn.Allen@scotland.gsi.gov.uk 
Received: 20/12/2011 10:06:19 
Subject: RitchieS_Representation 
To: "" (incoming@lh23hisa.scotland.gov.uk)  
Date Sent: 20/12/2011 10:06:19  
 
 
  
  
 
Lynn Allen | Business Support Assistant 
__________________________________________________ 
Historic Scotland | Alba 
Aosmhor 
Longmore House, Salisbury Place, Edinburgh, EH9 1SH 
t|  Number 0131-668 0315  
e| Lynn.Allen@scotland.gsi.gov.uk 
www.historic-scotland.gov.uk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
From: 
Dymond N (Nicole)  
Sent: 19 December 2011 10:25 
To: HS.Consultations Perth & 
Kinross 
Subject: FW: Perth town hall 
 
  
  
  
 
 
 
 
From: 
Spence P (Paul) (Hist-Scot)  
Sent: 19 December 2011 10:18 
To: hs.inspectorate (external) 
Subject: FW: Perth town hall 
 
  
  
  
 
 
 
 
From: 
Steve Ritchie   
Sent: 17 December 2011 15:44 
To: Web Site Mail 
Subject: Perth town hall 
 
  
Reference-11/01083/LBC 
May I 
just add my thoughts regarding Perth and Kinross council's proposed decision to 
demolish Perth's town hall. 
To demolish the centrepiece of a town is in my mind not the correct approach. I 
have travelled to towns and cities in Scotland and in Europe and the main halls 
are the focus point for local people and visitors. I cannot think of any place
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I have visited that does not have a main hall and more importantly a hall which 
is utilised for many different purposes. 
I have been a Perth resident since birth and I have noticed that the town hall 
has been deliberately allowed to become run down and underused ever since the 
new concert hall was erected. I am proud of our town hall and have had cause to 
attend it many times through the years for various events. I am proud of our 
grand old builfing and it should be preserved. The proposal is to demolish it 
and replace it with a meaningless, bland and empty open space. 
Please reject the council's proposal and prrserve our old building. It should 
come to life again as a host for market events, site for tourist board for 
example or maybe even a space for local bands and artist to promote themselves. 
Thank you for reading this and Merry Christmas to all. 
Steve 
Ritchie 
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From: Lynn.Allen@scotland.gsi.gov.uk 
Received: 20/12/2011 10:00:21 
Subject: SmithW_Representation 
To: "" (incoming@lh23hisa.scotland.gov.uk)  
Date Sent: 20/12/2011 10:00:21  
 
 
  
  
 
Lynn Allen | Business Support Assistant 
__________________________________________________ 
Historic Scotland | Alba 
Aosmhor 
Longmore House, Salisbury Place, Edinburgh, EH9 1SH 
t|  Number 0131-668 0315  
e| Lynn.Allen@scotland.gsi.gov.uk 
www.historic-scotland.gov.uk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
From: 
Post Office  
Sent: 17 December 2011 12:59 
To: HS.Consultations Perth & 
Kinross 
Subject: Perth City Hall Demolition 
 
  
 
 
Dear Ms Johnston, 
  
I wish to object to the proposal by Perth and Kinross Council to demolish this important listed building. My 
objection is 
based on the following grounds. 
  
1.      Para 3.50 of your SHEP guidelines states “…it is Scottish 
Ministers’ policy that no listed building shall be demolished unless it can be 
clearly demonstrated that every effort has been made to save it.” 
The Council 
have not fulfilled this requirement of your policy because: 
(a) at the end of the abortive negotiations with Wharfside in 2009 they failed 
to contact the “reserve bidders” at least one of whom was still interested in 
acquiring the building. 
(b) Instead of re-marketing the building, as required by para 3.50 (d), of your 
SHEP guidelines, they appointed consultants to advise them on potential 
alternative uses. This was a technique that was less likely to make contact 
with restoring purchasers than open marketing and, furthermore, the brief they 
gave the consultants excluded a requirement to consider “…the symbolic, personal and social value of the 
City 
Hall or its importance in the collective memory of the local population  and 
their sense of place.”( see page 53 para 4.8 of the Locum Report). 
They also unnecessarily constrained the brief by requiring the consultants to 
work within the framework of Best Value and Green Book Treasury guidelines 
which, if they are relevant at all, apply only to public sector users. Finally, 
they have refused, within the past month, to consider a scheme lodged by Mr. V 
Linacre and Simpson and Brown, architects to re-use the entire building as a 
market, retail and cultural facility. 
2.      The case for demolition of the building 
rests on a claim that demolishing it would meet the criterion set out at para 
3.50 (d) of your SHEP guidelines, namely “…the
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demolition of the building is essential to delivering significant economic 
benefits to economic growth and the wider community.” This claim is 
based only on the guesswork of the Locum consultants that replacing the 
building with a civic square would generate an extra 210,000 visitors a year. 
As one example of the “events” that will generate such benefits the consultants 
suggest that ice skating on the square for 5 weeks each winter will generate a 
surplus revenue of £50,300. Despite the easily verifiable fact that a comparable facility in Edinburgh has 
accrued losses in the order of £250,000 since 1998, and the George Square Glasgow facility also runs at a 
loss, these predictions have been accepted 
unquestioningly by the Council. The economic justification for demolition is, 
in fact, entirely conjectural and is, I believe, an inadequate basis for the 
removal of such an important building. 
3.      Apart from St. John’s Kirk, the buildings 
around the proposed square are  mediocre in terms of their architectural 
quality and the space created would be windswept and undistinguished in 
comparison with squares which have genuine visitor appeal. In environmental 
terms, the loss would be greater than the gain.  
4.      The proposed square would be relatively 
small and has a considerable number of residential properties on its north and 
south sides and in all the adjacent streets. None of the reports considered by 
Council’s committees since 16th June 2010 – including the 
Development Control Committee of 16th November – gives a single 
thought to the issue of whether the events programme, which is integral to the 
economic case, is compatible with the need to maintain an adequate standard of 
residential amenity for existing properties.  
For the above reasons, I request that the Council’s 
application for consent to demolish the City Hall be refused and that they be 
instructed to engage in an open, genuine exercise to find a restoring 
purchaser. 
 Yours sincerely, 
Mr William Smith 
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